Committee on the Environment, Quality of Life, and Disability Issues

Queensborough Community College

Wednesday, April 15, 2020 

Via Blackboard Collaborate, 12:15 pm-12:45 pm

Minutes

            Present: Sara Danzi Engoron (Chair), Noelia Diaz (Secretary), Chantale Damas, Mel Rodriguez, Dugwon Seo, John M. Triolo (Public Safety), William Faulkner, Christina Saindon, Naja B Hougaard and Benami Freier, Neeraj Mehta
· The minutes from the previous meeting (March 4, 2020) were reviewed and approved. 
· Discussion and update on the Academic and Facilities Master Plan. Since the QCC campus has been closed both the Academic and Master Plan have been delayed. As it was discussed in the past once the Academic Plan is completed the search for a location where the Child Care Center can be housed will begin. It might be the case that if the school transitions to more hybrid courses there will be more spaces that can be considered for the child care center. 
· Repairs and updates on campus facilities are on hold. Due to COVID 19 only essential personnel is allowed on campus. Both Public Safety and Building and Grounds personnel are operating with only essential employees. However, since all summer classes will be conducted online if the COVID 19 restrictions ease it will be easier to conduct repairs given that the classrooms will be empty. 
· While summer session has been approved to be conducted online there is no new information on Fall classes. The school will follow the Governor’s recommendations.

                 3.
· Essential employees required to be on campus have adequate protective gear.  CUNY central requested all campuses to assess their inventory (John Triolo is in the process of doing so) in order to ensure that all the schools have adequate resources. It appears some of the senior colleges have more protective gear and CUNY wants to re-distribute evenly the protective gear. The PSC is also ensuring that all employees have what they need to be safe while working during the pandemic.

                4. 

· Committee members Chantale Damas, Tony Monahan and Dugwon Seo continue to work on updating the EQLD Guide.

  5.     
· Due to the pandemic the following agenda items need to be tabled to the Fall: food allergens guidelines in the cafeteria and campus repairs.

               6.      
· In order to conduct the Election for Chair and Secretary new members need to be included. A brief meeting will be convened in early May to have the election.

                      The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm.
 

Respectfully Submitted,
Noelia Diaz, Committee Secretary
